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· [bookmark: _GoBack]Budget information the last report (shared January 27) included information about the budget hearings in which Chancellor Wrigley and Regents’ Office budget staff testified. The budget process continues to be work in progress, as a recent interview with Speaker of the Georgia House Ralston reports https://www.ajc.com/blog/politics/opinion-legislative-session-goes-off-track-over-cuts-and-transparency/G64NKcQ1yU44JVo9g4Q27M/?utm_source=newspaper&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=11541860&ecmp=newspaper_email& We will make every effort follow these events, and share with the campus as well as this body information as we receive it. Clayton State’s budget discussion with the chancellor and his staff is scheduled for March 13. The institutional response to budget related questions from the Board Staff can be found at https://www.clayton.edu/about/office-of-the-president/communications/  
· Dual Enrollment changes The modifications in the state dual enrollment efforts were also reported last time we estimate that there will be an approximate annual tuition reduction of 300K, with later reductions in formula funds, should we not be able to attract increased numbers of other students in the future to replace students affected by class status (soon to be limited to high school juniors and seniors) and credit limits (30 credit hours total). We expect to work with senators to contribute to our strategies as we go forward this semester.
· Point of appreciation in researching student learning/success progress over the last 10 years, institutional research reports first to second year retention for first time full time students moving from 61.1% to 71.0% from 2009 to 2019 (and indications of further progress from institutional action in coming years)—or 50-60 students more each year have a chance to graduate, even without an increase in the number of students joining us each year. 
· Thanks and Questions



